The Charnwood Practice- PPG Meeting Minutes 
16th August 2014 11am – 1pm
Room 1 – Ground Floor, Merlyn Vaz.
Attendees
Present: Michael Maxwell chair (MAX), Dr. Alison Mawby (AM) Partner, Paul Houseman (PH) Practice Manager, Pat Davies (PD), Howard Kendall (HK), Sue Kendall (SK), Kath Brain (KB) Senior Practice Nurse Manager, Angela Macklin (AMM) Deputy Team Leader.
Agenda

1. Apologies.  
None received.

2. Previous meeting minutes agreed.
3. Updates:
a. Staffing
i. HK concerned regarding staff turnover patients don’t know who the staff are.  Limited staff / patient interaction. HK asked if there was sufficient job opportunities and career progression.  PH acknowledged there had been a significant change in the administration team over the past 18 months.  
PH viewed this as positive because it provided new opportunities for staff wishing to pursue a career in Primary Care. The culture needed to change to move to an acceptance that new ideas and standard ways of working were the baseline.  Continuing to ‘do the same’ was no longer an option.  Standard documented processes and protocols were required to ensure clarity and consistency in training and delivery of work.  
There has been a significant reduction in the number of complaints raised by patients over the past 6 months.  Poor attitude to patient care and un-professionalism are not acceptable.  The administration team now have a good blend of management skills to assist the delivery of this strategy.  
There are two current apprentices who are progressing well with their training.  In terms of pay, there are opportunities for everyone to increase pay levels provided that objectives are achieved in terms of efficiency and effectiveness.  This is a cultural change to link performance to outcomes.
PH noted the observation between admin staff and patients.  Action: AMM introducing name badges for staff.
Nursing team (including Health Care Assistants) headcount has increased from 2, to 4.8 (6 actual staff). All are currently undertaking further educational courses to improve clinical skills.  This is a significant investment by the Practice and a longer term commitment to build capability within the Nursing team.
b. Electronic Prescribing
i. Electronic Prescribing now live, patients can nominate a pharmacy to receive electronic prescriptions. AMM to provide further patient guidance.

c. AOB
i. Friends and Family Test to be rolled out on or before 1st December 2014.  This will be a simple question offered to patients after an appointment.  Further guidance to be provided. Action PH.
ii. KB raised possibility of a PPG promotional leaflet that can describe the role of the PPG and how to become a member.  PH suggested letter headed paper could include a reference to the PPG.  Action PH to consider options to present to the PPG.
iii. PH highlighted two new services, Neck & Back Pain clinic run every Tuesday morning and a non-obstetric Ultrasound scan service, every fortnight, Tuesday morning.  New services underway.
iv. MAX asked at what point PPG member photographs will be displayed.  PH confirmed receipt of electronic photographs, with PD requiring a photograph.  Current issue where to display pictures.

v. HK questioned if staff have been trained in how to safely use the wheelchair.  PH stated the wheelchair is for emergencies within the Practice.  Health & Safety training covers lifting and handling.  The Practice Health & Safety risk assessment covers this area adequately.
Next Meeting Saturday 18th October 11am-1pm Merlyn Vaz.

Action Log

	Ref.
	Date
	Action
	Owner
	Update
	Status

	16/08/1
	16 Aug 2014
	Nane badges for staff.


	AMM
	
	

	16/08/2
	16 Aug 2014
	Options for PPG marketing.
	PH
	
	


